
      
                                           

 

                 

 

 

  

AUGUST                 AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 

Wed 14: Year 5 & 6 Mathswell 6.30pm Mon 26: Moa Syndicate ς Swimming @ WRAC 

Thurs 15: Kiwi Syndicate ς ASB Sports Centre, Kilbirnie 
               : Moa Syndicate ς Trip to Government House      

Tues 27: Takahe Syndicate ς Swimming @ WRAC 

Mon 19: Moa Syndicate ς Swimming @ WRAC ²ŜŘ нуΥ !ǎƛŀƴ ²Ƙņƴŀǳ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ  

Tues 20: Central Zone Swimming Sports 
              : Takahe Syndicate - Swimming @ WRAC                

Thurs 29: Moa Syndicate ς Exchange with Carterton School 
               : Kiwi Syndicate ς ASB Sports Centre, Kilbirnie  

Wed 21: Tui Syndicate ς Numeracy Info hour ς 7pm-8pm 
Mon 2: Moa Syndicate ς Swimming @ WRAC 
           : Takahe Syndicate ς Science Roadshow 

Thurs 22: Kiwi Syndicate ς ASB Sports Centre, Kilbirnie 
               : Year 7 & 8 ςMathswell 6.30pm               

Tues 3: Takahe Syndicate ς Swimming @ WRAC 

Fri 23: Final day for Calendar Art orders ²ŜŘ пΥ ²Ƙņƴŀǳ Iǳƛ 

 

Above: A few photos from our swimming sports held yesterday at Karori Pool 
                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

 

 

Kia Ora parents and caregivers  

 

At our last board meeting the senior leadership team shared their work around our school values  

Our Core Values (Personal Qualities)  

We value the importance of every learner being able to experience and demonstrate personal success. To 

achieve our values when delivering the New Zealand Curriculum, we will focus on key competencies and 

the outcomes will be aligning w ith our values and beliefs about learners and teaching.  

Newsletter No 13: Wednesday 14 August  2019  

From the Principal  

Whatõs coming up 



As a community of learners Brooklyn School expects all learners to model these values : 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At each level of the school we have co -constructed what each of these values look like for each syndicate. 

The Moa syndicate are gathering student and parent voice of what a year 8 graduate might look like, we 

will share this with you later in the year. I know the Moa syndicate shared their work around their student 

voice on the attributes that they felt were important for them to develop in their time in the Moa 

Syndicate.   We want to share this with you so you can see what great humans you're raising!!   (these are 

their ideas word for word too - no teacher editing involved)  

Thinking outside the box            Being able to be happy and see joy                    Have confidence  

Being kind                                            Acknowledge and di stinguish òthe fear                  Global awareness     

Develop decision -making technique     Determination/Adventure/courage                   Moral awareness  

Being social with different people/ages     Practical life skills                                             How to study                                 

Being persistent and resilient                  Task/time management                                        Self-organisation          

Music  

This term the Kiwi students have been  exploring music in our creative arts focus. Students either choose to 

do: visual arts, drama, music or dance. They've had six sessions . 

Here are a couple of photos of the Kiwi students’ learning tone, slap and bass using the djembe drum.  

Below l -r Benji, Theo, Maile                                            Elyana, Poppy, Taby and Zoe  

 

   

  

 

                        



Physical Education Term 3  

This term the Moa and Takahe students are visiting the 

Kilbirnie pool for swimming lessons. The Kiwi syndicate have 

been visiting the ASB Sports on Thursday. The Kiwi Syndicate 

are learning new skills and rules in Handball, Floorball, Ki O 

Rahi and Gymnast ics.  

O 

 

Swimming Sports  

Yesterday we held our annual Swimming Sports at Karori Pool. 

This was a fabulous event and we were so impressed by our 

swimmers.   The top 2 swimmers from each event will qualify 

for Central Zone swimming on Tuesday 20th August, and the 

top four swimmers for each group in the 1 length freestyle will 

form our relay teams.   64 students have qualified to represent 

our school. You will re ceive a notice for your child no later 

than Thursday if they have qualified for this.   We would like to 

thank Jo Wheeler for organising this great event. Here is a 

photo of the girls ’ house relay.  

Fire drill  

Last Friday we carried out a routine fire drill to test our systems, this is something we carry our every term and 

also a change for us to test out our processes at each phase of the build. This went really well and we were 

back inside in no time.  

Building Update  

This Saturday there is going to be work carried out on the top playground services so there will be no 

thoroughfare through the school for a day. I thought I’d let you know just in case you were coming up from 

Harrison St. 

Calendar Art  

Early this week you would have received a notice about your  child’s calendar art, if you would like to order 

any of this art orders close on 23 rd August.  

Powhiri Welcoming new families  

Last week we held a Powhiri to welcome new families. We held 

this on the double courts and the sun was shining. Thanks to 

Matua Br ea ch for leading our powhiri. Here is a  photo of our 

group. A warm Brooklyn School welcome to Bodhi Kelly, Katelyn 

Bossom, Syed Hoque, Tarjha Moka, and Myra Gibson.  

 

Vacancy  

We have a vacanc y for a Teacher Aide of 1 hour per day (over lunch time) , 5 days per week (i nitially just for 

Term 3) . Please contact the office if you think you may be interested.   

 



Parking   

 

It has be en brough t to our attention that people  have been parking on the 

yellow lines at the top of Dorking Road and blocking access in and out of the 

street. Please be mind ful that this area n eeds to be kept clear , as if it is blocked 

it can pose  a hazard  to those also on road patrol on W ashington Ave.    
 
 
Sickness  

 

There has been a huge amount of sickness this week including teachers. Please do keep your child/children 

home if they are feeling unwell. If your child has vomited  or has dia rrhea , please keep them home for at 

least 48 hour s after the last event.  

 

 

 
 
 

The focus of the new Board is to build an understanding and awareness of the school and how it 
operates.  As part of this we received briefings from each of the syndicates on their focus and any 
challenges that they are facing.  We also received updates from our Associate Principals Clint Brandon and 
Margaret Zlatkov.  

Building Project 

As you will have seen, the contractors sufficiently completed Stage 1 of our building redevelopment over 
the holidays to allow the Takahe Syndicate to move in.  There are still a number of cosmetic components of 
the Hall to be completed, but these will be done outside of school hours. 

The interior demolition of the Takahe Block is now well advanced and the framing for the breakout spaces 
is underway.  The contractor is expecting to complete this stage of the build mid-way through term 4, but 
we will keep you updated on progress and the likely time frame for the rebuild of the Kiwi Village. 

Landscaping 

The Board approved the quote from local landscaping firm Outsiders for the development of the area 
beside the AstroTurf.  This is a significant step in the creation of more ñgreenò spaces in the school which 
was set out in the masterplan we commissioned last year.  A copy of the masterplan is available on the 
school website. 

The majority of the work will be funded from fundraising and grants that have already been received. There 
is a shortfall so we will be looking at doing further fundraising.  We may also look to parents to help with 
some of the planting.  

The next meeting of the Board is scheduled for 7.00 pm Thursday 12 September in the Staff Room. All 
parents are welcome to attend. 

Board of Trustees: Dan Ormond (Chair), Liz Rhodes (Principal), David Harkness, Debbie Chitty, Jessica 
Kellow, Kathleen Kerr, Kelvin Wong, Mike Brown and Hilary Lintott (Teacher Representative) 

 

 

 

 

 

Board Update ï August 2019 



 

 

 

 

Tui Syndicate  

Rm 1:  Juno Gunn- For always trying your best in everything 

you do at school.  

Rm 2: Sloane Harrison ς For taking care of everyone and 

everything in Room 2, thank you 

Rm 3: Olivia Lyons ς For trying her hardest and challenging 

herself in her writing and editing. 

Rm 4:  Liam Wakefield ς For consistently using your manners 

reflecting manaakitanga (respect) for other people. Ka pai 

Liam 

Rm 5:  Evie Skaler-Howe ς For being a good friend and role 

model to your classmates 

Kiwi Syndicate  

Rm 14: Beckett Harland ς For coming up with, then using 

strategies to help with challenging situations   

Rm 15: Isla Lowis ς For working hard to do her best both inside 

and outside the classroom. Isla has achieved a lot this year. 

Keep it up!  

Rm 16: Claudia McNamara ς For seeing mistakes as 

opportunities to learn from and putting in extra effort to 

understand new ideas  

Rm 18: Maya Appleton ς For the fantastic learning attitude 

that you show and your willingness to always help others in 

Room 18! 

Takahe Syndicate  

Rm 6:  Finlay Skelton ς For demonstrating manaakitanga in our 

new learning space. Ka pai Finlay 

Rm 7: Elissa Wu ς Showing respect for our new learning space 

and helping others adjust. 

Rm 8:  Matthew Chung ς For demonstrating consistently good 

manners, always thinking of others and showing respect to all 

adults in our Kura. Thank you Matthew 

Rm 13:  Ashley Lewis ς For stepping up as spokesperson for his 

Ihumņtao group and sharing their views in a considered and 

controlled manner. 

Moa Syndicate 

Rm 9: Harini Nimmagadda ς Fr using your knowledge of our 

artist models to create an amazing draft for your calendar art. 

L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛǘ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘΗ 

Rm 10: Lachie Wall ς For putting in such a great effort into his 

inquiry presentation. He showed excellent rapu(curiosty) to 

produce a high quality film. 

Rm 11:  Dimitra Stathokostas ς For being responsible in all 

situations, especially with her learning. It is great to see you 

asking questions and taking on feedback. Keep up the great 

work! 

Rm 12: Gracie Ames ς For making an excellent start back to 

term. You are showing awesome work ethic in everything that 

you do! Ka rawe! 

 

Principal Awards ï 2 August 2019 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                   

   
BIGAIR GYMSPORTS OWHIRO BAY WGTN 
Cartwheels, Walkovers, Flips, Kongs, Handstands, Barrel 
Rolls, Handsprings - itôs all here at Bigair Gym! Kids love 
learning a vast range of skills in Gymnastics, 
Trampolining, Tumbling, Parkour and 
Cheerleading! We have classes to support children of all 
levels and interests. These classes are designed to 
increase childrenôs strength, flexibility, balance, co-
ordination and fitness. Children also learn extensive 
personal skills, including increased self-confidence, self-
determination, listening skills, persistence, self-pride, 
increased self-esteem and much more! BOOK NOW for 
TERM 3!  
Bigair Gym Owhiro Bay 3838779 or 
mail wgtn@bigairgym.co.nz 

 

  Our Brooklyn School students have been 

busy creating some amazing art in their classes this term, ready 

to be made into some great products for you to buy.  You will 

be able to order calendars, cards, notebooks, diaries, mouse 

pads and ǎƪŜǘŎƘ ǇŀŘǎΣ ŀƭƭ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪΦ bƻǘ 

only are these must-haves to help manage your 2020 

timetables, but they also make great Christmas presents for 

grandparents, aunties and uncles, or friends. 

¸ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ŀǊǘǿƻǊƪ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōle for viewing in 

their classroom in the week of 12-16 August. 

Again this year we will be offering scented pencils, coloured 

pencils, and pens.  Pencils are available in HB Smencils packs of 

five in a choice of two themes and the coloured Smencils come 

in a pack of ten.  All the Smencils are made from 100% recycled 

newspapers, which you can see when you sharpen them. The 

Smens scented pens have changed this year and now come as a 

four-pack of tri-colour pens, each with its own fruity scent. 

Samples of the cards, calendars, mouse mats, notebooks, 

diaries, pens and pencils are on display in the office and on 

posters around school.  

Keep an eye out next week for order forms which will be 

coming home with your eldest child. 

 All orders must be placed by Friday, 23 August 

Please support your children and the school, and solve your 

Christmas gift-buying problems early this year! 

 

Calendar Art Fundraiser 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Entertainment Book Fundraiser 

Click here 

to support us now 

 

 
Want to be part of the What Now audience? 
We didnôt want you to miss out, so we are returning to 
Wellington for one show only  
Where ï Mt. Cook School 160 Tory St, Te Aro Mt.Cook 
When -  1st September.   
Cost ï Itôs FREE!!  
All the family is invited to come and experience live tv being 
made while being part of our awesome audience. As space 
is limited, we work on a ófirst in best dressedô approachéso 
donôt miss out! 
To register as part of the What Now Audience go to - 
 

www.whatnow.tv/bonus/audience   
  
We look forward to joining your community! 
From The What Now Team 

 

 

LUNCHTIME FRENCH CLASSES TERM 3 2019 
 

Following the success of the Monday Lunchtime French 

classes held over the last three years, LCF Fun 

Languages are continuing these classes in Term 3.   

Games, songs, drama and stories are taught in a relaxed 

and friendly atmosphere with the emphasis being on FUN! 

Language resources available to support parents at home! 

If you would like your child to attend a Free Lunchtime 

Trial Lesson or would like any further information please 

email annick@lcfclubs.co.nz. 

Meeting place and time: Please meet Annick, French 

teacher, at the school office just after 12.30pm and please 

bring your lunch. The teacher can collect any children 

from their classrooms too. 

After-school French class are available around Wellington, 

please check website for classes. 

 

mailto:wgtn@bigairgym.co.nz
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104w296
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104w296
http://www.whatnow.tv/bonus/audience
mailto:annick@lcfclubs.co.nz

